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Note from the Editor. 

Happy October. 
 
Nominations for the Board will be at next months meeting.   If you would like to be part of the 
board or know someone who would be.  Nominate them at the next board meeting. 
 
 The JOAD is doing great.  They are up to 15 participants.   
 
If you missed it, the Club picnic was a blast.  The food was great. 3D targets were set up for 
some fun shooting.  I did lose a little money during some fun shooting competitions.    
 
We are looking for someone to update our fire extinguishers tags.  If you know someone or you 
have the requirements, contact a board member. 
 
Dan Kollins 

Reminder:  No smoking inside the club house and indoor 
range. This include E-cigs and Vaping. 

Introduction 
Grab your gear and come out to the club for some practice to insure 

you are ready for your next shot of the lifetime.   

Share your sport and invite a new shooter or experienced shooter to 

accompany you. 

Do you remember who introduced you to the sport of archery?  

Maybe you could be that person for your new shooting partner. 

No news is good news, but no news means a blank 

newsletter.  Please send in your stories, pictures, and ideas.  

This is a newsletter about the club and its members.  If you have 

something to share, email one of the officers listed at the bottom of 

the newsletter. 

Happy Shooting and leave the club better than you found it! 

Club Meetings 
The Meetings are held the first Thursday of the month 7pm, at the 
club house.  

 



Club logo Decals, Hats, and T-shirts 
We are looking for a new person to be our merchandise chair.   If you are 

interested, contact a board member. 

Chance for work Hours 
Please log any work hours on the clipboard, inside the club house, so we can keep 

your work hours up to date.  It’s your responsibility to get approval from a board 

member prior to performing the work and to write your hours down.  All members 

with working memberships must have their hours completed between 

January 1st and December 31st of each calendar year. 

• Club house floor need resurfacing. 

• Fireplace Chimney needs brick work. 

• See bottom of newsletter for other work. 

Before doing work, contact any board member or the range captains: 
 

• 3d setup and kitchen help needed for upcoming shoots. 

Contact Tony or Josh for more info. 

Range Captain – Randy Rutledge – (630) 308-1752 - zonearrow@gmail.com  
Range Captain – John kufer – (630) 346-7246   jkufer@sbcglobal.net  
Kitchen chair  - Tony Skiroock (847)-343-3336  anthonyskiroock@gmail.com 
3D chair – Josh Lepage (630)-404-9499  jocelepage@gmail.com 
  

Classifieds 
Got something for sale?  Feature it in this space.  Provide a brief description, a price, 

and your contact information.  

$100 obo.  Mathews solo cam.   Includes case and extra #70 limbs. Contact Dan 

Kollins 630-479-0066. 
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Old Business / New Business / Meeting notes. 
 

Old Business:   

• Floor need resurfacing.  Estimate of $4,541.00 

• Roof Leak.  Needs Caulking.  Will be done the week of oct 11. 

• club picnic Sunday Sept 19th dinner at 1:00 Tony’s BBQ and bring a 

dish to pass, 3D animals set up on practice range also. rumor has it an 

iron turkey may show up 

• club certified again for NFAA 

• field course has two new butts 

• Randy and John set up a new paper animal field course, 12 targets, up 

to four shots per station, bring your range finder, score cards to be in 

box by door by wed. 

 

New Business: 

• New insurance needs inspection done.  Need fire extinguishers checked and 

gate or railings for front tower. 

• EPA burn was denied.   We need to correct paperwork.  Randy is looking into 

this. 

• Nominations for board to be in Nov. 

• Wall rotation to happen Nov. 27th 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Guest Fee Reminder 

All members are 

reminded that the 

$10.00 guest fee 

applies to the 

Outdoor Range and 

Outdoor practice 

targets as well as the 

Indoor Range. If you 

bring guest, please 

sign them in and pay 

in the guest fee box 

located in the Indoor 

Range 

Pictures!!  

 (Send in a picture of your buck or doe you shot this year, or any year and 
we’ll put it in the newsletter!  Tell us about the deer; where you shot it; how 
it scored; etc.  You can also send in other archery related pictures as well .) 

 
 
Happy Halloween!! 

 
 

 
 

Let us know, and your name could be added to our Large buck, doe, or unique 
animal plaque. 
 

Send information to - Ron Hemmelgarn - (815) 758-2606 Home - (847) 770-1258 Cell 
ronhemmelgarn@comcast.net 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Club Shoots:  Indoor range may be closed during indoor shoot 

times. 

Shoots:   
J.O.A.D starts Aug 24th 

Indoor 3D Shoots:    

Outdoor 3D Shoot: 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

http://us-mg204.mail.yahoo.com/yab-fe/mu/MainView?.src=neo&themeName=classic&bn=54_9798&s=0&isFresh=1&bucketId=0&stab=1387129583743


Club I.D. 

Remember to display 
your club I.D. card on 
your quiver or bow 
case. If you don’t 
know someone ask 
them to see their 
card. This is a way to 
meet members you 
don’t know or 
haven’t met. This 
could become your 
next shooting or 
hunting partner. 

Remember, this is 
your club and you 
have a right to card 
someone you don’t 
know. 

 

NOTICE!  

Broadhead arrows 
are allowed only in 
the sandpits!  

No broadhead 
arrows are allowed in 
the indoor range. 

 

 

 

 

 

Kishwaukee Archers, P.O. 

Box 495, Sycamore, IL. 60178 

www.kishwaukeearchers.or

g   Clubhouse phone: 

815.899.6699 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Officers 
President -   Ron Hemmelgarn - (815) 758-2606 Home - (847) 770-1258 Cell 
ronhemmelgarn@comcast.net 

Vice-President - Mark Jones - (815) 784-4400 – hoytarcher555@gmail.com 

Secretary – Dan Kollins – (630) 479-0066 – dankollins357@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer - Dennis Leifheit - (815) 895-4051- coltsaa4440@hotmail.com 
 
Range Captain – Randy Rutledge – (630) 308-1752 - zonearrow@gmail.com  
 
Range Captain – John kufer – (630) 346-7246   jkufer@sbcglobal.net  
 
Director – Jacob Ziller – (815) 414-1289  jziller@bryantmidwest.com 
 

Director – Matt Anderson (630) 863-4971 – mattpaulanderson@gmail.com  
 
Director - Ron Ault - (847) 254-7750 - r.ault@sbcglobal.net 
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